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SPECIAL SESSION
SCOTT COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
FEBRUARY 25, 2022

The Scott County Board of Commissioners met in Special Session on February 25, 2022 at 10:00 am
in the Commissioners Room, Suite 128, Courthouse. The Commissioners present were Mike
Jones, John Lizenby, and Randy Julian.  Also present was Auditor Tammy Stout Johnson.

Commissioner Jones called the Commissioners to order.

CIVIL CON REGARDING BRIDGE #105

Highway Supervisor Kevin Hall and representatives from Civil Con provided information on the
condition of Bridge #105 (Main Street).  Bridge #105 was on the priority list for replacement in
2024, however things changed recently due to damage caused to the center support pylon by debris
and logs in the waterway. The bridge had been patched with additional support added to keep it
passable until it can be replaced. Commissioners were told of the three (3) runs per year for the
manufacturing of the span beams. Since it was too late to get on the list for the March run, it
would be necessary to make a decision to be placed on the list for August with a target delivery by
September of October. If the August production runs over, then the beams would be
manufactured in December for a February 2023 delivery. Civil Con’s estimate of the steel cost
was $739,900 for the bridge on Main Street. The entire project was estimated to cost between
$1.3 and $1.5 million.

The new design for the bridge was open span, thus eliminating the column located in the middle of
the creek. The free span design will solve many issues. The bridge would be under construction
for approximately 120 days.

Jones emphasized the importance of Main Street for citizens and emergency responses. Jones
then suggested that American Rescue Plan funds be used to pay for the replacement of Bridge #105.
Hall agreed to avoid use of the Cumulative Bridge Fund for this project. Hall expressed his desire
to use Cumulative Bridge monies for future Community Crossing grant matches and smaller bridge
projects that were bumped down the priority list.

By consensus, members agreed to put the Bridge #105 Project on the March 2, 2022 Regular
meeting agenda.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no other business, Julian moved to adjourn the February 25, 2022 Special meeting of
the Scott County Board of Commissioners. Second provided by Lizenby. Motion carried
unanimously.
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